
    JUNIPER RIVIERA COUNTY WATER DISTRICT 

REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
MEETING MINUTES 
October 19, 2023 

Board of Directors/All Present 
Erin D’Orio, President 
Jason Chormicle, Vice-President 
Waldo Stakes, Director 
Eric Engleman, Director 
Brad Pace, Director 

Staff: 
Lorrie Steely, General Manager, Present 
Lee Logsdon, Director of Ops, Present 
Chris Garland – Absent

• CALL TO ORDER/FLAG SALUTE/ROLL CALL – Erin D’Orio called the meeting to order at 5:00pm, led the flag salute
and performed roll call.  All the Board were present, Staff was present with the exception of Chris Garland who was
not in attendance because she is not able to drive at night.

• PUBLIC COMMENTS: Two members of the public were in attendance, Ondine Hollander and Dean Steely,
comments were made about how nice Milpas Road is now with all the roadwork that was done.

• APPROVE MEETING MINUTES OF THE REGULAR BOARD MEETING HELD OCTOBER 19, 2023
After a review of the meeting minutes, an amendment was made to the public comments; the meeting minutes
were approved as amended.  The motion was made by Eric Engleman, second by Jason Chormicle, All in Favor,
Motion passed 5/0.

• OPERATIONS/WATER SYSTEM UPDATE – Lee Logsdon

• Report on system operations during the month of September, Lee Logsdon stated that the District
replaced the pipe and fittings at Well 2, including a new meter that updates the system onto our SCADA
system, the only issue we had during the roadwork was that a line was hit and needed to be repaired.  Lee
Logsdon came up to perform the temporary repair the evening of October 5th, Roland Engineering came
out the following day and did the permanent repair.  There were a couple complaints about air in the
water, this is a result of the meter at Well 1, after some adjustments to the back-pressure the system 
should be back to normal.

NOTE:   The June 2023 Financials were reviewed and approved in July and again in August 2023, however after the 
August Board Meeting staff received invoices for water quality testing ($4,364) and the mock shut-down 
($4,100.16).   It is critical that the financials for each month are accurate and complete, especially for June which is 
the District’s fiscal year end.  Because June was not competed and approved until the September Board Meeting, 
we will be reviewing July, August, and September financials this month.  This is not normal, financial reviews are 
typically monthly at the following Board Meeting. 

• APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR JULY – AUGUST – SEPTEMBER  2023
The District’s Bookkeeper Peggy participated on this portion of the meeting via telephone.  The financial reports
for the entire first quarter were reviewed, Peggy answered several questions, there was a brief discussion
regarding possible reports and graphs that could be generated in the future.  The motion to approve was made by
Brad Pace, Second by Jason Chormicle; All in Favor 5/0; Motion passed.

• INFORMATION ITEMS: The following items, announcements and/or reports are presented for information

and discussion only:

• DISTRICT BUSINESS/GENERAL MANAGERS UPDATE – Lorrie Steely

• Lorrie Steely discussed Milpas Road dirt and mainline cover project.  Ledesma Trucking delivered
204 loads of dirt over 5,000 tons along Milpas Road between October 4th, 5th & 6th.  The dirt was
found by staff at nearby developments at no cost.  Our only cost was trucking.  If the District had
to purchase the dirt and pay for the delivery, the cost would have been more than $85,000, staff
will provide a more specific breakdown of cost when all the bills have been received.






